DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

The Board of Psychology hereby gives notice that on January 18, 2006, it received a Petition for Declaratory Statement filed by Erin Smith Aebel, Esquire, on behalf of Mark Dielman, Ph.D.  The petition seeks the Board’s interpretation of Section 490.003(4), and Section 490.006(1)(a), Florida Statutes and whether petitioner must obtain a Florida psychology license to provide treatment while in Florida to his patients in Ohio via telecommunications and whether petitioner may obtain licensure by endorsement in order to practice psychology in Florida.

Copies of the petition may be obtained from Susan Love, Executive Director, Board of Psychology, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C05, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3253.

